
The Great Harlot’s Daughters

The Church of Rome’s daughters: Ritualistic and apostate Churches, and
especially to the High Church sections of the Churches of England and
Scotland, and to the Greek and Eastern Churches, which all teach and practice
many of the Church of Rome’s doctrines and abominations.

The Church of Rome Ignores the
Challenge to Disprove She is the Great
Whore of Revelation Chapter 17

All the great Protestants of the past declared that the Great Whore who is
drunken with the blood of the saints of Revelation 17 is the Roman Catholic
Church.

The Character of Antichrist and Papal
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Persecution of the Saints

Futurists overlook the fact that the Antichrist is not to be an open and
avowed antagonist of Christ, but one professing to be a Vice Christ, a rival
Christ; one who would assume the character, occupy in the human heart the
place, and fulfill the functions of Christ.

Jezebel Abroad In America

Much idolatry is flaunted in the faces of Christians today. Pictures of
people suppliant before images abound in the secular press, and on tens of
thousands of movie screens idolatrous displays and worshiping before images
have become the regular diet of the American public.Paganization of the life
of a people is a gradual process. Satan does not make his initial attack in
the open.

The US Border Crisis – A Planned
Foreign Invasion
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Retired US Marine and a former federal police officer Doug Thornton exposes
the sinister reason behind the US border crisis. A must read!

The Freemason / Luciferian Connection
to Darby’s Dispensationalism

John Nelson Darby, the father of Dispensationalism, used occultic, Masonic,
Kabbalistic, and Theosophical terms in his writings which are not found in
the Bible.

The Meaning of the United Nations Logo

God’s Throne is in the North. Satan wants to sit in that throne. The United
Nations Logo is symbolic of Satan looking at the world from the North Star!
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Carbon Dioxide is Not a Pollutant!

In light of the current (30 November until 12 December 2023) United Nations
Climate Change Conference in UAE, also known as COP 28, I feel led by the
Lord to write something about the so-called climate change crisis. COP stands
for Conference Of the Parties under the UN Framework Convention on Climate
Change (UNFCCC). In case you don’t know it, the UN is not our friend.

Christiana Figueres, the Executive Secretary of the UNFCCC, stated in an
interview that the Earth is already overburdened with people and that we
should look at depopulating the planet.

She also said: (Quotes from
https://www.azquotes.com/author/32264-Christiana_Figueres)

We have to get to the point where each individual, each
corporation, each community chooses low carbon, because it makes
fundamental sense. It should become a no-brainer.

DEMAND, PURCHASE & USE LOW CARBON PRODUCTS AND SERVICES. MAKE LOW
CARBON SEXY!

The transition to a low-carbon economy will be much more painful if
we wait until there is a climate crisis before recognizing that
more than half of the world’s fossil fuel reserves will have to
remain in the ground.

Based on the many things I have heard over the years, the real reason behind
the agenda of limiting carbon dioxide into the air is to purposely hurt the
economy by increasing the cost of energy. Low-cost energy creates a strong
middle-class economy, and this is what the New World Order elite do not want.
The middle class has, from the elite’s perspective, too much time to think!
Rational thinking leads to awareness of government corruption and abuse of
civil rights which results in public protests, something no government wants.
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Christiana Figueres confirmed this view by actually admitting that the goal
of environmental activists is not to save the world from ecological calamity
but to destroy capitalism!

“This is the first time in the history of mankind that we are
setting ourselves the task of intentionally, within a defined
period of time, to change the economic development model that has
been reigning for at least 150 years, since the Industrial
Revolution.”

The middle class in England grew as a result of the Industrial Revolution
which began in the late 18th century.

As a group, the middle class saw enormous benefits from the
industrial revolution. The growth of new businesses and factories
created thousands of new jobs. The middle class itself grew in size
as occupations like merchants, shopkeepers and accountants allowed
the working class to lift themselves into a higher social strata. –
Source:
https://www.theclassroom.com/differences-between-wealthy-middle-cla
ss-poor-industrial-revolution-17180.html

The Industrial Revolution created great wealth in England through the
manufacture and sale of goods. Factories need a lot of energy to operate and
that energy came from the low cost petroleum of that time, what the elite
call “fossil fuel.” Fuel made from crude petroleum wasn’t taxed then as it is
today. It turns out that the origin of petroleum may be abiogenic and not
from fossils of decayed organic matter! If so, it may be limitless and the
price could go down drastically. But that’s not what the ruling elite want to
happen.

Bill Gates in an interview stated his ambitious goal is for the world to
decrease CO2 to zero by year 2050. In the meantime he confesses to being an
‘imperfect messenger’ as he lives in large houses and travels by private jet.
He owns four of them which he used for 392 flights last year, more than once
per day!

The climate may be changing but it’s not the result of CO2 emissions. It’s
either natural as a result of solar activity and/or it could be malicious
weather modification, something the US military learned how to do during the
Vietnam War.

Quote from There Is No Climate Emergency, Say 500 Experts in Letter to the
United Nations

On the same day last week that Greta Thunberg made an impassioned
speech to the United Nations about her fears of a climate
emergency, a group of 500 prominent scientists and professionals,
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led by the CLINTEL (Climate Intelligence) co-founder Guus Berkhout,
sent this registered letter to the United Nations Secretary-General
stating that there is no climate emergency and climate policies
should be designed to benefit the lives of people.

The made points in the letter are listed on CLINTEL’s website:

There is no climate emergency

A global network of over 1800 scientists and professionals has prepared this
urgent message. Climate science should be less political, while climate
policies should be more scientific. Scientists should openly address
uncertainties and exaggerations in their predictions of global warming, while
politicians should dispassionately count the real costs as well as the
imagined benefits of their policy measures.

Natural as well as anthropogenic (caused by humans) factors cause warming

The geological archive reveals that Earth’s climate has varied as long as the
planet has existed, with natural cold and warm phases. The Little Ice Age
ended as recently as 1850. Therefore, it is no surprise that we now are
experiencing a period of warming.

Warming is far slower than predicted

The world has warmed significantly less than predicted by IPCC (The
Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change) on the basis of modeled
anthropogenic forcing. The gap between the real world and the modeled world
tells us that we are far from understanding climate change.

Climate policy relies on inadequate models

Climate models have many shortcomings and are not remotely plausible as
global policy tools. They blow up the effect of greenhouse gases such as CO2.
In addition, they ignore the fact that enriching the atmosphere with CO2 is
beneficial.

CO2 is plant food, the basis of all life on Earth

CO2 is not a pollutant. It is essential to all life on Earth. Photosynthesis
is a blessing. More CO2 is beneficial for nature, greening the Earth:
additional CO2 in the air has promoted growth in global plant biomass. It is
also good for agriculture, increasing the yields of crops worldwide.

Global warming has not increased natural disasters.

There is no statistical evidence that global warming is intensifying
hurricanes, floods, droughts and suchlike natural disasters, or making them
more frequent. However, there is ample evidence that CO2-mitigation measures
are as damaging as they are costly.
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Climate policy must respect scientific and economic realities

There is no climate emergency. Therefore, there is no cause for panic and
alarm. We strongly oppose the harmful and unrealistic net-zero CO2 policy
proposed for 2050. If better approaches emerge, and they certainly will, we
have ample time to reflect and re-adapt. The aim of global policy should be
‘prosperity for all’ by providing reliable and affordable energy at all
times. In a prosperous society men and women are well educated, birthrates
are low and people care about their environment.

Those are statements from honest scientists!

I have a scientist friend, Dr. John Gideon Hartnett, who also exposes the UN
Climate Change policies as a scam. The following facts are from his Bible
Science Forum website: Decarbonise the planet, are they mad?

The lie that sits beneath the climate change movement is that there is excess
carbon dioxide in the atmosphere. Who says and by what definition? There is
no climate catastrophe – some have even called the ideology a total fraud.
But there is plenty of money to be made and so Big Oil backs these schemes to
suck the life out of the planet.

How deluded do you need to be? Carbon dioxide is not a pollutant. It’s plant
food. It is essential to life, all life (directly or indirectly), yeah,
except for maybe some deep sea worms, and anaerobic bacteria.

There are four essential ingredients for green plants to grow and produce
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oxygen and sugars. The sugars are the food for animals and humans. The sugars
in grasses are what the herbivores (animals like cows and sheep) convert into
protein, which we need as a species to survive. And carnivores eat the
herbivores, thus all species are included.

Those four essential ingredients are sunlight, carbon dioxide, water and
minerals, especially magnesium. Sunlight, carbon dioxide, and water –
atmospheric molecules – are all demonized as greenhouse gases causing global
warming. In addition, nitrogen, another atmospheric molecule, an essential
plant fertilizer, is also considered pollution.

NASA says the earth is getting greener as a result of more CO2 emissions!

A quarter to half of Earth’s vegetated lands has shown significant greening
over the last 35 years largely due to rising levels of atmospheric carbon
dioxide, according to a new study published in the journal Nature Climate
Change on April 25.

An international team of 32 authors from 24 institutions in eight countries
led the effort, which involved using satellite data from NASA’s Moderate
Resolution Imaging Spectrometer and the National Oceanic and Atmospheric
Administration’s Advanced Very High Resolution Radiometer instruments to help
determine the leaf area index, or amount of leaf cover, over the planet’s
vegetated regions. The greening represents an increase in leaves on plants
and trees equivalent in area to two times the continental United States.

Green leaves use energy from sunlight through photosynthesis to chemically
combine carbon dioxide drawn in from the air with water and nutrients tapped
from the ground to produce sugars, which are the main source of food, fiber
and fuel for life on Earth. Studies have shown that increased concentrations



of carbon dioxide increase photosynthesis, spurring plant growth.

What does that mean in relation to the United Nations climate change agenda?
It means to me purposely decreasing the amount of carbon dioxide into the air
will decrease plant growth! There’s even talk about cutting down carbon
dioxide in the air by capturing it to permanently storing it underground!
Utter madness!

All Christians should pray against COP 28.

Whenever there is worldwide deception, we know Satan is behind it for the
Bible says:

Revelation 20:7-8  And when the thousand years are expired, Satan
shall be loosed out of his prison, And shall go out to deceive the
nations which are in the four quarters of the earth,…

Christians and Halloween

Halloween is a high-holy day for Satanists, witches and other occult members
who actually hurt people and animals.

Freemasonry, the Occult, and
Transgenderism

Christian J. Pinto discusses the dark spiritual forces behind the immoral
agenda in America, and how it relates to certain philosophies that are found
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in the ancient mystery beliefs of Freemasonry, Rosicrucianism and the occult
groups that practice the ancient mystery religions.

Partial transcription of the podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

We have those who are in rebellion against God, flaunting their sin like
Sodom. And even with all these troubling things, we remember the Lord’s
promises to us. And one of my favorite promises is in Isaiah, chapter 46,
verses 3 and 4, where the Lord says,

Isaiah 46:3-4  Hearken unto me, O house of Jacob, and all the remnant of the
house of Israel, which are borne by me from the belly, which are carried from
the womb: And even to your old age I am he; and even to hoar hairs will I
carry you: I have made, and I will bear; even I will carry, and will deliver
you.

We’ve got to consider how great things God has done for us through the gospel
of our Lord Jesus Christ. We’ve got to remember the great deliverances that
God has given us. This is the thing that encourages me to think about the
history of our ancestors, the history that we talk about in some of our films
like Lamp in the Dark, and also in the True Christian History of America.
We’re talking about how God delivered the saints one generation after another
after another.

When we read about the horrible things that have gone on in centuries past
with the Inquisition, with things like the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre, or
the Irish Massacre of 1641, or the Massacre of the Waldensians, etc. and many
other terrible things, forms of persecution, far, far worse than anything
we’ve suffered here in the Western world, at least in our lifetimes.

The Holocaust during World War II, of course, was a great, great atrocity. We
know that. But as Christians, I say to my fellow Christians, we’ve got to
remember, yes, there is often the mention of 6 million Jews. There is not
enough mention of the 5 million non-Jews who were mostly Christians in
Western Europe. It’s strange how in the churches, how Christianity does not
acknowledge the persecution of our fellow believers during World War II.

Part of the reason why they focus on promoting LGBT because they want to
sabotage America. And gays who know anything about history, know full well
that America has never been a country that promoted or even accepted their
behavior at all. We’ve always been against it, and Americans have been
resisting and fighting against the whole homosexual movement going all the
way back to (Alfred) Kinsey (who wrote Sexual Behavior in the Human Male
(1948) and Sexual Behavior in the Human Female (1953), also known as the
Kinsey Reports). All the way back to Kinsey where much of this began, where
really the groundwork for what we are seeing today was established.
Everything that you’re seeing right now with homosexuality, transgenderism,
the targeting of children, all of this has its point of origin in our
country, in our country with Kinsey.
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Read the histories on this, the sodomites that are being described there were
an ancient transgender cult called the Gali. You go read about them online,
but they were a cult that worshipped a goddess and they were effectively
transgender. They were men who dressed up like women and put on the garments
of women and it signified them being transformed into the image of the
goddess that they worshipped. So this whole transgender cult, this is why we
have it in the scripture.

Why we have examples of warnings against this lifestyle and this behavior
while they claim that they’re progressing society. The reality is they are
moving our society in a retrograde manner. We’re moving backward toward pagan
behaviors that have been put aside by the Christian world for centuries.

If you go to Deuteronomy chapter 22 and verse 5, it says, quote, “The woman
shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man put on a
woman’s garment. For all that do so are abomination unto the Lord thy God.”
So God is clearly condemning this whole concept of transgenderism, which if
you study it going back to the ancient world is a pagan, very Luciferian,
very satanic idea.

And it goes to the heart of all of the ancient mystery religions in many
ways. If you study the ancient mysteries, in fact, one of the books that we
talked about when we did our Secret Mysteries of America’s beginning series
is the book, The Secret Teachings of all Ages by Manly P. Hall. There’s all
these different pictures or drawings and paintings and so on that are in the
book.

And one of them is called the consummation of the Magnum Opus and it’s a
Masonic poster. It shows an old sage wearing a robe and his long beard and so
on. And he’s looking at this container, like a glass container, and inside
the glass container are a man and a woman, a male and a female. And in
between the two of them is a stone. And that stone is undoubtedly the
philosopher’s stone or the universal stone. And you’ve got the woman touching
it on one side, the man touching it on the other. And this symbolizes the
whole idea that they have in paganism and the occult, that what happened in
the Garden of Eden is that man became divided within himself. That is how
they interpret the symbolism of Eve being drawn from Adam’s rib. This is what
creates the conflict in every person is this division of the male and the
female or the yin and the yang. You see the yin and the yang. It’s the same
same idea. They repeat this theme over and over and over again.

You find that throughout the architecture of Washington, DC. So you have the
male and the female, they come together and then they produce the divine
offspring, which is a perfected being. And it’s all symbolic and they repeat
this symbolism over and over and over again. But the consummation of the
magnum opus, the great work.

And you can find this on the website at gnosis.org. Obviously, these are
Gnostics, modern Gnostics, and all of this ultimately you can trace to
Gnosticism. They have an article there that’s called When the Two Become One,
the Gnostic Apostle Thomas Chapter 24. And they go on, there’s another
subheading, male and female, into a single one. So at one point, Jesus from



the Gospel of Thomas says, quote, “When you make the two into one and when
you make the inner as the outer and the upper as the lower, and when you make
the male and female into a single one, so that the male shall not be male and
the female shall not be female, then you will enter the kingdom.”

Then you enter their version of what they’re calling the kingdom of God,
presumably. Or perhaps they would say it was the kingdom of heaven or who
knows, maybe a combination of both, their version of what paradise is. And of
course, we believe fully that the so-called Gospel of Thomas is a false
gospel. We were warned about it by Irenaeus in the second century that the
Gnostics created false versions of the gospel and they corrupted the original
Gospels, typically by editing them, by omitting things, cutting things out of
them.

The whole idea that the male shall not be male, and the female shall not be
female, that’s pure Gnosticism. That is what I believe is ultimately behind
all of this stuff with transgenderism. This is the reason why it is important
to have at least some understanding of the workings of the secret groups,
especially groups like Freemasonry which is directly tied to all of
everything that we’re talking about here. Gnosticism is the point of origin
for the philosophies of Rosicrucianism and Freemasonry. That’s where much of
this can be traced.

For years when we were working on the Secret Mystery Series, there were those
in the Christian community, obviously, that were interested. But then there
were others who just waved it off as a conspiracy theory, even though many of
the churches, especially your Southern Baptist churches and churches across
America, are full of Freemasons, just full of them. And they’re often
pastors, they’re leaders, they’re elders and deacons in the churches, and
they’re not all necessarily bad fellows as it were. You know, they’re often
upstanding respectable members of the community. But if you talk to some of
them, and I’ve had this experience directly, I’ve talked about it before, I
attended a church out in California where much of the leadership was
Freemasons. And yes, they believed New Age, pagan doctrines, while going to
what was called a Christian church.

Part of what convinced me to pursue the research that I’ve done for more than
20 years now was that experience early on when I was yet a young believer.
And there are a lot of things I didn’t know back then, but I remember
encountering these guys and having discussions and debates with them, and
they were promoting things like reincarnation and the idea of many paths to
God and interfaith and so on. And at the time I didn’t understand why this
was the case. But then I came to realize all of this is part of the inner
workings of Freemasonic philosophy, Rosicrucianism, you can trace it all back
to ancient Gnosticism. This is the heresy that we’re being warned about
throughout the New Testament. That’s why it’s so important. That’s why it
matters. Yes, it is a biblical issue to discuss these things.

And I’ve said for years when we’re reading the Old Testament and we’re
reading about how Israel fell into idolatry and started worshiping idols over
and over again, and they would go out to the grove and there they had their
idols. The Scripture says clearly that the children of Israel did secretly



those things that were not right in the sight of God. And that is 2 Kings 17,
9. And the full verse says, And the children of Israel did secretly those
things that were not right against the Lord their God, and they built them
high places in all their cities from the tower of the Watchmen to the fenced
city.

Now, the high places were the places where they went to worship the idols.
They would worship them presumably up on some hill somewhere and then out in
the groves, the trees and that kind of thing. But they were secretly
involved. Why? Because it was a violation of the First Commandment. God says,
I am the Lord thy God, ye shall have no other gods before me. And Israel fell
into idolatry over and over and over again.

But how did it happen? It happened because you had secret groups working
behind the scenes. We’re reading about this over and over again. This is what
you’re reading about in Ezekiel chapter 8, secret society at work, worshiping
pagan gods, while still operating within the temple of God. And that’s what
we have here in America. We have secret groups at work in the churches. And
they have as their agenda a plan to radically transform Christianity, so-
called Christianity, into something else entirely. Something that will be
completely unbiblical. And it’s why I continually think about what happened
in the days of King Josiah when the Sodomites built up their houses along the
walls of the temple. That’s what it reminds me of.

So if we search the Scripture, we find that yes, there are warnings
concerning these things. And we’re told as believers that we are not supposed
to be ignorant of the wiles of the enemy, the wiles of the devil. And that’s
what this is, the deception of the enemy. And using sexual immorality to
entrap, to seduce, to undermine and to vex the people of God is a tactic that
we find over and over and over again in the Old Testament and the New. This
is what happened in the days of Balaam, the false prophet Balaam, where he
gave counsel to Balak to send in immoral women and seduce the men of Israel.

This is what we find in the book of Revelation when Jesus is talking about
Jezebel. He says to the church, I have somewhat against you, because you
suffer that woman Jezebel who calls yourself a prophetess to teach and to
seduce my servants. To commit fornication and to eat things sacrificed unto
idols. So idolatry and sexual immorality, those are very common weapons of
the devil.

We have these secret groups, the Freemasons, the Rosicrucians, you’ve got
Satanists, you’ve got Skull and Bonesmen, all of these groups at a certain
level are unified in their pagan occult philosophies and worldviews. There is
a strange unity to the ancient mystery community, where they all speak the
same language, even though they might be part of different groups and
organizations with different names. But ultimately, they are all aimed in the
same direction in terms of believing that their mystery wisdom is far
superior to Christianity. And they say, they believe Christianity is
arrogant. And they’ll openly tell you, they think Christianity is arrogant. I
know, because I sat down with these guys and interviewed them, that it’s
arrogant for Christianity to believe that it is the only true religion.



They want to embrace all the different religions, which they call wisdom
traditions. That’s what they call them. Buddhism, Hinduism, Islam, all wisdom
traditions. That’s how they choose to interpret them. But at the core of
their philosophy is this idea. I mean, this is what symbolized in the
Pythagorean theorem.

If you watch Riddles in Stone, we go over this in great detail, because they
repeat it over and over and over and over again. And what we’re seeing with
this transgender insanity is an expression of this that has never before
happened to my knowledge, not at this level in history. It’s happened in
terms of localized cults, like the Galilee in the ancient world and other
cults that took part in these things. But the global transgender movement is,
I mean, it’s, it is a bizarre, disturbing phenomenon that we’re watching
unfold in modern times. There is a whole occult philosophy behind this.

There’s a lot I didn’t include in the transcription. You can listen to the
entire talk below.

Why I left SGI and Turned to Jesus

– By Andrew Fisher

Forward by the Webmaster:

I was very surprised when my cyberspace Christian friend, Andrew from the UK,
told me he was with Soka Gakkai for nearly 25 years! I asked him to write up
his story. I met many Soka Gakkai people from time to time when I lived in
Japan and can tell you they are some of the hardest people to share my faith
in Christ with. For one thing, they try to proselytize me when I’m trying to
convert them!

I have received the Lord Jesus Christ into my heart.
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For almost 30 years I was a practising Nichiren Buddhist and a local leader
in the UK of the lay Buddhist organisation Soka Gakkai International.

As many people are aware, Buddhism is a godless, atheist religion. To
understand why I gave up being a practising Nichiren Buddhist and member of
SGI we need to examine why I turned to Buddhism in the first place.

Until I was about 21 years old I was a Roman Catholic. Like many other young
Catholics I had bit by bit relaxed my religious practice to the point where I
never attended church regularly, took communion or made a confession. The
pagan, maybe even Satanic, influences of rock music in the late 60s and 70s
such as Led Zeppelin and Black Sabbath had slowly entered my consciousness
and had begun slowly, but surely, to dull the soft words of the Lord.

As a child I recall speaking happily and directly to the Lord about
everything in my life. But now as a young man I found myself one day in the
confessional box. As I confessed to some minor sins, the priest absolved me
as usual and gave me a small penance of 10 Hail Marys. As I silently recited
the prayers, I was struck by the ludicrousness of the situation. Here I was
chanting away to the Virgin Mary while in my heart of hearts I no longer
believed in a God. The steady chipping away of my soul by Satan had finally
worked…at least for a while.

I thought that Nichiren Buddhism held the answers to inner peace for me and
began many years of sincere practice. I began to notice as I taught many
people about Buddhism that I was saying something that no other Buddhists
said (or at least dared to say):

“If this practice fails to work for me personally, then I will immediately
give up the practice of Buddhism.”

Nichiren Buddhism essentially believes that everything can be achieved (all
earthly desires are considered as enlightenment)by chanting Nam Myoho Renge
Kyo (devotion to the mystic law of cause and effect). The universe is
subservient tho this law and adjusts everything in harmony with the desire of
the chanting Buddhist. Little did I know that there were challenges ahead of
me that chanting could not overcome. As I slowly realised this was the case I
began to acknowledge that chanting had not achieved my “earthy desires”.

So what happened to me? Simple! Like Paul on the road, but less painfully, I
woke up one morning and I believed again in the Lord Jesus Christ. The Lord
had filled the spiritual vacuum. I was that little boy once again being
talked to in a comforting way with his dear heavenly Father. A natural and
painless rebirth had occurred in my heart.

Now I found that there was a power infinitely greater than I had ever known
before. Jesus was alive!

Over the next weeks and months, as I walked about in my new body, I
determined to ask as many people as possible about their experiences of the
Lord in their daily lives.

One of the first people I spoke to was my dentist. He told me that his



grandfather had been a Methodist preacher in Argentina. He felt that,
although many professed to believing in Jesus, in reality they lived godless
lives.

A local young Muslim man who runs a grocery store near my home in Marbella
and who has trouble finding the monthly rent and health insurance for his
sick mother and brother showed me a YouTube video he was watching the as I
walked in to his shop. The video was about the daily life of Jesus.

An experience that affected me profoundly and showed me I was truly walking
with Jesus occurred one day as I spoke to my wife. My beloved wife is a
practising Nichiren Buddhist. She often talks painfully about losing her dear
brother to cancer when he was only 12 years old. For the 34 years of our
married life I have often watched the tears roll down her face as she talks
about the suffering of her brother as he died and of the pain of her parents
as they cared for him in his last days in this world.

For years, answering as a Buddhist, I often spoke about her brother’s karma
and reincarnation. Now, as a follower of the Lord Jesus Christ, and for the
first time in all those years, the correct words came into my mouth: “Don’t
worry, my love. Your brother and your mother and father are in Heaven now. At
rest and at peace.”

Her face lit up and said, “Thank you for that.” For the first time in our
years together, I saw a peace finally descend upon her.

Praise the Lord and thank you!

The Evil Source of Transgenderism:
Satan

The satanic origin of transgenderism. Encouragement to be vocal to denounce
it as anti-God, anti-Christ, and anti-science!
Deuteronomy 22:5 — The woman shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man,

https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-evil-source-of-transgenderism-satan/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-evil-source-of-transgenderism-satan/


neither shall a man put on a woman’s garment: for all that do so are
abomination unto the LORD thy God

Ex-Jesuit Alberto Rivera exposes
Jesuit inflitration into Protestant
Denominations

Alberto Rivera was a former Roman Catholic Jesuit priest who converted to the
true Gospel of Jesus Christ and exposed many Jesuit and Vatican secrets. For
this reason he was murdered on June 20, 1997 by the Jesuits.

Divine Image Destroyed – By Christine
Beadsworth
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I find it useful to transcribe from videos information that I consider
important. Videos are often taken down, but the text from them will remain on
this website as long as I am still on earth.

This article is one of the best explanations of Satan’s biological attack on
humanity I have read to date. It’s very clear and concise, and the author
uses Scripture! I hope you appreciate it as much as I do.

The video is below the text. The Internet may someday not be available, but
if you print out the text you will always have a hardcopy to share with
others.

Many thanks to my dear Canadian friend Shirley who sent this to me!

Christine Beadsworth is an author and obviously a Bible believing born again
Christian. She lives in South Africa. That’s all I know about her.

Transcription of Divine Image Destroyed – By Christine Beadsworth

The human cell is created with a nucleus wall to protect the scroll of DNA
within its nucleus. Just like a wall is built around the palace to protect
the rule of a nation, these very important unique documents are books or DNA
scrolls are guarded from marauders. Nothing is allowed to breach that war,
and only trusted messengers are permitted to enter or leave that hallowed
place.

From within the nucleus, orders are issued by the DNA and carried by the
messenger RNA through the nucleus wall to the Golgi apparatus, which is a
factory making proteins to build and strengthen the body. No other substance
can pass through that nucleus wall except human mRNA. It is considered
trustworthy to carry and deliver the messages issued.

I once heard an applied virologist describe mRNA or messenger RNA like a
shopping trolley. You can load whatever you want in it and it will transport
it to the intended destination. Now this works well when the human body is
not interfered with. We are fearfully and wonderfully made. Messenger RNA
faithfully carries the instructions issued by the unique DNA dwelling in the
nucleus citadel.

Psalm 139 Verse 14 – 16 says,

I will praise you for I am fearfully and wonderfully made. Your
works are marvelous, and my soul knows it very well. My bones were
not hidden from you. When I was made in secret and skillfully
formed in the lowest parts of the earth. Your eyes saw my unformed
substance and in your book [or scroll] all the days [of my life]
were written [engraved] before ever they took shape, when as yet
they were none of them.

Now did you know that every single strand of human DNA is marked with the
name of God? How you ask? Because there are sulfide bonds holding together



the two strands that make up the DNA. And these bonds occur after the 10th
pair of nucleotides again after the fifth pair, and then six pairs later and
again five pairs later. The tenth letter of the Hebrew alphabet is YOD. The
fifth letter is HE, the sixth letter is VAU. YOD HE VAU HE spells Yahweh.

I will say it again. God’s name is on every human chromosome. You are made in
His image and sealed with the name of your Creator. Every cell in your body
is hallmarked. And it is this very divine hormone that the enemy desires to
obliterate. By injecting loaded messenger RNA into cells, one can sneak
fragments of foreign enemy DNA through the carefully guarded nuclear walls
and unload their contents into the scroll of DNA that God wrote for you.
That’s like pasting some pages of a counterfeit author’s book into the middle
of the instruction blueprint God wrote.

What is actually happening is that the name of God written into the sulfide
bond arrangement in the DNA scroll is being erased. The beautiful scroll
engraved by God to create a man in his image is being sabotaged. And from
that moment of splicing onward, instead of instructions being released from
the palace for life and health and security of the body, inserted DNA loads
up the messenger RNA trolly with instructions for the protein factory in the
cell outside the palace to start manufacturing enemy spike proteins. The
protein factory just does what is told, whatever orders arrived from
headquarters are immediately carried out. To put it simply, once the potion
is injected into the body. Every single citadel guarding the scroll sign the
name of the Creator within you is hijacked, and forced to issue instructions
to manufacture weapons of death, which will not only kill you at some point,
but also the people around you.

It is a cleverly engineered coup on a worldwide scale to throw off the
rulership of God over His creation. So who is behind this dastardly plot?
What does Psalm two say? In verse two:

The kings of the earth set themselves and the rulers take counsel
together against the Lord and against his anointed, saying, Let us
break their bands asunder and cast away their cords from us.

The word for band means bond, halter, or restraint. Is it not the carefully
placed sulfide bonds that depict Yahweh’s Name, which are disrupted and
broken asunder by the vaccine contents? The word cord in Hebrew also means
entwined, rope, or thick bows. Is the DNA not entwined like a rope? Perhaps
you can now see the plan of the kings of the earth, the elite who are banding
together and arraying themselves against the Lord. The plan is to hijack His
creation, destroy His image, remove His signature, and transform the human
body into a genetically modified part human, part computer, which can be
controlled externally. Sounds like science fiction, but tragically, it is the
truth. Satan hates all who are made in God’s image, every earthen vessel that
is intended to become a dwelling place of His Spirit, receiving daily
communication from the throne of heaven.

For centuries, he has been content to defile the bodies and souls of men by



luring them into sin of every kind. But always his greatest ambition has been
to sit in the place intended only for God in the human body. II Thessalonians
two verse four says his intention is to sit as God in the temple of God,
setting himself forth as if he is God. Many are waiting for the Third Temple
to be built so that the antichrist can go and sit in it. But the body of
Christ is the Third Temple, a temple not built with hands. And the diabolical
deception currently underway, is the first step in the rollout of the plan to
install the abomination that causes desolation right within the holy place of
the Third Temple. In the holy place, the place with a unique engraved Scroll
of your Creator is stored in a walled citadel, the enemy has already lifted
up his battle cry.

How apt is the cry of the psalmist in Psalm 74 verse 3 -10 says:

Direct your feet quickly to the perpetual ruins and desolations.
The foe has devastated and desecrated everything in the sanctuary.
In the midst of your holy place, your enemies have ruled with a
battle cry. They have set up their own emblems for signs of
victory. They seemed like men who lifted up axes upon a thicket of
trees to make themselves a record. And then all the carved wood of
the holy place they broke down with hatchets and hammers. They have
set your sanctuary on fire. They have profaned the dwelling place
of your name by casting it to the ground. Oh God, how long is your
adversary to scoff and reproach? Is the enemy to blaspheme and
revive your name forever? Why do you hold back your hand even your
right hand? Draw it out of your bosom and consume them to make an
end of them. They have profaned the dwelling place of your name.

There is no better description of what has happened worldwide in the human
body than these words. And in every nation, believers are being coerced into
taking the supposed health-inducing jab. Is this not causing the great
falling away described in II Thessalonians two verse three? The totality of
the scheme is to leave the Third Temple desolate, destroyed, overtaken, and
subjugated to an ancient enemy, who always coveted God’s throne and the
worship of God’s bride.

Apostasia, the Greek for falling away means defection from truth, and comes
from the Strong’s G647 which means to separate, the writing of divorcement.
How significant that a fragment of DNA writing is what separates or breaks
asunder the record of God’s name in the human DNA.

Now, obviously, the smuggling in of the death warrant to the guarded throne
room involves deception and subterfuge. No one would allow such an intrusion
if it was advertised by its true content. The coup is enacted under the guise
of a delivery of a basket of wishes for health and happiness. Revelation
chapter 18 speaks of the judgment that is incurred by those who carry out
this deception. As you read the selected verse, remember that the Greek word
translated sorceries is pharmakeia, the word from which we get pharmacy or
dispenser of medicine.



Revelation 18 Verse 23b:

For your merchants were the great ones of the earth, for by your
sorceries all nations were deceived.

So it is pharmaceutical deceptions which are employed to pull the wool over
the eyes of all the nations. II Thessalonians two verse 11 says:

A strong delusion is released so that people believe a lie.

The Greek for delusion comes from a root word meaning deceiver or imposter.
So the recurring theme is deception, which brings distraction.

No surprise that pharmakeia also means witchcraft, and comes from a root word
meaning drug, or poison. Poison is intended to induce the death of the
victim. The Word tells us that the life is in the blood. It is surely no
coincidence that the foreign spike proteins, which the human body is forced
to produce after it has been hijacked, trigger blood clots, which in turn
cause fatal heart attacks and strokes.

It is Satan who seeks to kill, steal and destroy. Jesus came that you may
have life and have it abundantly. Satan desires to remove God’s image and
replace it with his image. Revelation 14 Verse nine tells us that he plans to
remove God’s name and replace it with his name. Revelation 14 Verse 11. Ask
yourself, who else could be behind the erasing of God’s name in your DNA
scroll? Beloved, God says His people perish for lack of knowledge.

Many pastors and shepherds worldwide are urging their congregations to
receive the pharmakeia on offer. May the sheep wake up and see the edge of
the precipice before they plunge over it. I would urge you to guard and keep
your temple holy unto the Lord. Do not allow it to be breached. Cherish His
Name encoded into the scroll of life within you, and take refuge under the
shadow of His wings. Do not run to Egypt or Babylon for help, do all you can
to boost your divinely built immune system naturally, and do not allow
yourself to be deceived. Be a lover of truth, seek truth, go after it. II
Thessalonians two is clear that it is those who do not love truth, who will
fall prey to the strong delusion, wrapping its fingers around the globe. Do
not succumb to those who call evil good and scheme to overthrow and render
your holy place desolate. You will pay for it with your life. Rather entrust
yourself to Him Who is the truth, the life, and the way. Choose life that you
and your children may live.

And I want to end with II Corinthians six verse 16.

What agreement does the temple of God have with idols? For you are
the temple of the living God. As God has said, I will dwell in them
and walk among them, and I will be their God, and they shall be my
people. Therefore come out from among them and be separated says



the Lord, and do not touch the unclean thing, and I will receive
you, and I will be a father to you, and you shall be my sons and
daughters, says the Lord Almighty.

And the (Greek) word for unclean thing is akathartos, meaning foul, unclean,
and demonic.

May God Almighty give you the strength to stand uncompromising in the days
which were facing.

The video I got the text from

Former Illuminist, Carolyn Hamlett

Carolyn Hamlett

On the evening of July 14, I shared with my wife the testimonial of a lady
who calls herself a “former Illuminist”, Carolyn Hamlett. We listened to two
interviews with her from an article I posted on my website 5 years ago:

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/my-updated-worldview/


Interview with a former “Illumined One”

Carolyn Hamlett was raised in a trans-generational witchcraft family such as
John Todd was, but she doesn’t say she was a member of the Illuminati. In
fact, she disavows any membership in the Illuminati saying people have
mistakenly called her a former Illuminati. When Christians asked her with
whom she worked with, she didn’t even have a name for it. She just said she
worked in partnership with Satan’s top fallen angels! But most Christians
didn’t understand that. So she came up with her own name and called it, “The
Organization“.

In Carolyn Hamlett’s own words:

“The living and working “body” that I call “The Organization” has many
systems and divisions which have been created to work independently of each
other, yet in unison, towards common objectives as the head controls and
directs. The “head” of “The Organization” is Lucifer (Satan). Functioning as
The Organization’s “central nervous system” (brain and spinal column) is
Lucifer (Satan) and his spiritual hierarchy of the descended (fallen) angels
(many of them call themselves “Ascended Masters”… but they are nothing more
than descended — fallen — angels), as well as hybrids and some humans who
work in the supernatural, as well as here on this physical earth, to carry
out Lucifer’s plan.”

“In addition, this organization has millions of people working for the same
cause with varying degrees of awareness of that cause. They come from all age
groups, all walks of life, all religions, all nationalities, from all
governments, and all divisions of military. Most of these people are kept in
the dark as to the true nature of The Plan and of the true identity of the
authors of it (Satan and his fallen angels).” — From
https://carolynhamlettexposinglucifersplaninthelastdays.com/2019/05/23/the-or
ganization-what-is-it/

So far I haven’t read anywhere in Carolyn Hamlett’s blog where she talks
about the Jesuits or the Vatican or the Jews or Zionists. She talks about
Satan’s control on earth being composed of millions of people and thousands
of organizations working together just like the cells and organs of a body
does. She says the Illuminati is just a small part of “The Organization. And
now I think the Jesuits, Vatican, Zionists, United Nations, Bilderbergers,
Trilaterals, or any other NWO organization on earth, are just a small part of
what Satan is doing on earth.

She talks a lot about occult influence in Christian churches, and especially
in charismatic churches! Many people who call themselves Christians are
really working for Satan, wittingly or unwittingly.

Carolyn Hamlett’s bio:
https://carolynhamlettexposinglucifersplaninthelastdays.com/about-me/about-ca
rolyn-hamlett-a-short-bio/
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